CAMDEN TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES
TOWN OF CAMDEN INDIANA
JUNE 14, 2023

The Camden Town Council met in a legally advertised meeting on Wednesday, June 14,
2023 at 7:00 PM in the Library Reading Room.

Those present were, President Brent Deel, Mark Schock, Clerk Treasurer Jeff Sieber,
Marshal Jill Hammond and 3 guests.

Mr. Deel lead the group in the Pledge of Allegiance after opening the meeting.

A motion was made by Mr. Schock and a second from Mr. Deel to approve the minutes of
the April meeting as well as all Dockets and reports submitted.

Utility Superintendant, Jerry Snavely was not present at the meeting due to utility digging
at the east end of town. Mr. Deel stated that Jerry has gone around and gotten quotes
from cement contractors for sidewalk repairs. Work will start as soon as all quotes are ack
in and a contractor is chosen.

Marshal Jill Hammond gave her report as attached. She also said that Ordinance violation
letters have gone out and several individuals have already complied with the letters..

Clerk Treasurer, Jeff Sieber said that there has been a problem with Reliable
Exterminators and their spraying around the Community Building and the Med Center.
They keep charging us for service but no one has ever seen them Mr. Sieber said he has
called 3 times and asked that a work invoice needs signed by someone at the office or
Med Center to prove they were here. This has never happened. Mr. Schock said he would
call and see what he can do with them and then we will find another company if nothing
can be done.

Mr. Deel reminder the council and the community that a Public Hearing for the Water
Project Grant will be held at 7PM on Monday, June 26 in the Community Building.

Discussion was held in reference to ORVs in the town limits. After talks regarding the

differences in this type of vehicle as opposed to golf carts, 2 different ordinances from
other towns were given to Attorney Briggs to look over.

Mr. Schock thanked the Youth Day Parade committee for all of their hard work on a
successful parade this year. He also said the Tractor Pull will be held on Aug. 5.




Bids for the 3 year Trash contract were opened and discussed. After comparing prices and
services offered, TK Trash Kans from Lafayette was awarded the contract. (Companies
and prices are on attached sheet.)

Next meeting will be held July 12, 2023.

Mr. Schock made a motion, seconded by Mr. Deel to adjourn at 7:35 PM.
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